
 



Gerringong Public School Term 1 Week 4 

 

Fortnightly Newsletter Term 1 Week 4                                      13th 

February 2023 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE 

Dear Families 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce you to our new P&C committee for 2023. 

Congratulations and thank you to: 

President: Suzy Atkins 

Vice President: Leanne Stewart 

Secretary: Alex Morris 

Treasurer: Mel Pearce 

Fundraising Committee: Stu Brunsdon, Simon Brown, Dan Rodic 

Garden Committee: Ross Lander, Leanne Stewart, Erik Lau 

Our first P&C meeting for the year is Monday 20 February at 7pm in our school staffroom. I will be 

presenting our draft Gerringong Public School Behaviour Support and Management Plan and Anti-

Bullying Plan for feedback from parents.  

Please join us  - everyone is welcome! 

Save the Date: 
“Reconnect Night with your  teacher, fellow parents and Maggie Dent” 



  

On Tuesday 28 February (week 6) from 5.30pm-7.30pm will be “Meet the teacher/Open Classrooms/ 

Parent to Parent connections, welcome BBQ and Maggie Dent Night”. The primary objective is post 

COVID re connections. We want families to re connect to school and each other. Maggie Dent will have a 

Q&A in our school hall from 6.30pm primarily to discuss cyber safety -  resilience, growing smart 

children, just to name a few. It will be fabulous, and I really hope all will attend.  

  

Maggie Dent will also be involved with a Father’s night at the brewery. Stu Brunsden has been working 

towards this event to take place on Monday 27th of February 6-8pm. Meet and Greet Dads! More 

information will be posted soon! 

Maggie Dent—is a Gerringong local - Commonly known as the ‘queen of common sense’, Maggie has 

become one of Australia's favourite parenting authors and educators who now has an international 

following. She has a particular interest in the early years, adolescence and resilience, and is an 

undisputed 'boy champion'. Maggie is the author of nine major books, including the bestselling 

Mothering Our Boys and her 2020 release From Boys to Men. She hosts the award winning ABC podcast, 

Parental As Anything and in 2021 released a book of the same name. In May 2022, Maggie released her 

first book about girls, Girlhood: Raising our little girls to be healthy, happy and heard. 

As a former teacher, counsellor and bereavement support person in palliative care, mother of four dads 

and Nanny to 7, Maggie has a depth of experience she brings to her work.  

As a part of the parent gathering Maggie is going to be available to answer questions from parents. We 

are so excited to have Maggie with us! 

https://www.maggiedent.com/media/1 

 

1 - Press & Media - Maggie Dent2 

 
1https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.maggiedent.com%2Fmedia%2F&dat
a=05|01|kristina.goldthorp%40det.nsw.edu.au|fcdd85e2ec4449528e2108db0b2b67bc|05a0e69a418a47c19c259
387261bf991|0|0|638116054117983124|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJ
BTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=fmJkhaiYVucrTUnwek3vZkQ2c2NChYvFROyYXS%2FWQ9U%3D&
reserved=0 
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Kiss and Drop 
Just a friendly reminder in regards to Kiss and Drop. Please do not park and leave your vehicle in this 

area. Kiss and drop is designed for smooth flowing traffic for parents to quickly drop their child/ren off 

to school in a safe manner. Parking in this area causes havoc. Thank you for your consideration in this 

matter. 

Aboriginal Education 
This year all students will work with Aboriginal community elders Aunty Gwenda Jarrett and Uncle Steve 

Russell alongside Uncle Jacob Chant, Uncle Ray Timberary and Uncle Bobbie McLeod, plus expert 

Aboriginal facilitators in our area. Here students will learn about Aboriginal culture, language, dance, 

stories and art. Stage one students will commence in Term 1. Last Thursday we held a whole school 

welcome to Country to celebrate the commencement of the Gadhungal Murring Aboriginal Education 

Program at GPS.  

 

 
2https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.maggiedent.com%2Fmedia%2F&dat
a=05|01|kristina.goldthorp%40det.nsw.edu.au|fcdd85e2ec4449528e2108db0b2b67bc|05a0e69a418a47c19c259
387261bf991|0|0|638116054117983124|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJ
BTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=fmJkhaiYVucrTUnwek3vZkQ2c2NChYvFROyYXS%2FWQ9U%3D&
reserved=0 
3http://www.maggiedent.com/ 



 

 



 

 

 



 

Attendance 
Attendance at school is highly important. This includes coming to school on time. Each term staff will 

be rewarding excellent attendance at assemblies. Please see the attendance road map below. If your 

child is sick please notify the front office or your teacher of any student absences.  

 



Swimming Carnival 

 

 

 



 

 



 

2023 School Leaders and House Captains 
Congratulations to our House Captains and 2023 School Leaders 

 



 

Communication/Class Dojo: 
All teachers will continue using Class Dojo in 2023. It is essential in alignment with the Department of 

Education Policy that you sign the note on School Bytes, if you choose to give permission for yourselves 

to use a third party online platform. Please remember that the best way to communicate important 

issues is always through the school office so we can make time to have an interview or phone 

conversation. If you would like to meet with the Principal and/or Stage Three Assistant Principal, please 

contact the front office. 

 



Behaviour: 
All students are to follow class and school rules. They are expected to reflect the school values in their 

actions towards learning and others. Respect – Responsibility – Resilience and the NSW Department of 

Education Student Code of Conduct.   

 

Mobile Phones: 
All student mobile phones must be handed into the front office for security and safety please.  



Staff Development Day 2023 Term 1 
The Teachers started the year with a Staff Development Day in Professional learning to ensure their 

curriculum planning catered for every student in every classroom. The staff were put into the learning 

pit where they dived into creative Numeracy tasks where they learned about the importance of having a 

growth mindset and being challenged. At the beginning of the year, our students at GPS  learn about the 

'Power of Yet', meaning I can't do it 'yet'... but I'm going to try. Our students learn about the learning pit 

and how being challenged can make us feel uncomfortable and that mistakes are proof that you are 

trying.  

  

These activities were run by our new Assistant Principal, Curriculum & Instruction, Belinda Laird. This 

new role in our school focuses on the leadership of effective, evidence-informed literacy and numeracy 

teaching and assessment practices for improved student learning outcomes across the curriculum. 

The Literacy and Numeracy skills are the key to success across all curriculum in our schools. To ensure 

all children and young people have a strong foundation in literacy and numeracy, deep content 

knowledge and confidence in their ability to learn, adapt and be responsible citizens, the department 

has introduced new Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction roles in our schools across NSW. 

  

The Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction will support a strong instructional leadership model, 

coordinating professional learning for teachers, monitoring student outcomes, and supporting families 

to be key partners in student learning. 

 



 

 



Class News: 
3S has enjoyed getting to know each other these past 2 weeks, writing our own class Acknowledgement 

of Country, working out our expectations for 2023 and connecting as a group. We demonstrated 

cooperation when we worked together to build spaghetti/marshmallow towers, and it was so much fun. 

We have been playing Maths games (while using our skip counting and place value skills) and we also 

enjoyed our first music lesson with Mark this week! 2023 is going to be great in '3 Spectacular'! 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

KS have had an INCREDIBLE and FUN start to Kindergarten. They have all amazed Miss Smith with how 

well they have adapted to their new friends, classroom and playground environment. This week 

students have been learning about classroom rules and expectations to set students up for success. 

They have also been reading rich language texts and engaging in craft activities that relate to the text. 

Towards the end of the week, students learnt about all things fine motor skills and have been 

strengthening their hand muscles by participating in fine motor activities. Not only did they learn about 

fine motor skills but they learnt how to rotate groups around the classroom. Miss Smith is blown away 

with the progress KS students have made in 6 short days. She is so proud of her class and she looks 

forward to the coming weeks with them as they soak everything up like little sponges. Go, KS!   



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

Congratulations to our fabulous SRC for 5MH. Henry Term 1 and Term 4 with Archer Term 2 and 3 are 

pictured here with Ava and Wez. They will represent the class and put forward their ideas as well as give 

feedback to school suggestions. 



 

Also, pictured are 5MH taking part in an AFL Coaching Clinic - part of a 5 week program that is free for all 

of Stage 3 students thanks to the NSW Local Sport Grant Program. 

 

 



 

 



5MH enjoying a visit from the St George Illawarra Dragons as part of “The Best You Can Be” program. All 

Stage 3 classes participated in fun activities and discussions focusing on mental health concepts such as 

resilience. They were provided with a booklet to use at school that includes topics like the importance of 

being active, tolerance, respect and inclusiveness, screen time management, hydration and nutrition. It 

is great working in partnership with our community organisations.  

 



 

 



 

StEPS Vision screening 
StEPS Vision screening will be at GPS for Kindergarten students on Mon 13 February  and 14th February 

2023. The StEPS Program is a free vision screening program designed to identify childhood vision 

problems which cannot be detected by observation, behaviour, family history or vision surveillance. 

NSW Health advises all children to have their vision screened before they start school and strongly 

recommends that all 4 year old children participate in the vision screening program. 

 



 

Peer Support is Back! 
“Peer relations contribute to both social and cognitive development and to the effectiveness with which 

we function as adults. The single best childhood predictor of adult adaptation is the adequacy with 

which the child gets along with other children.”  

Music: 
Music will again be taught by the talented Mr Mark Holden-Keeper from the Wollongong 

Conservatorium of Music. A note has gone home last week for payment of specialise music lessons. You 

are welcome to use the “Back to School” vouchers. Please come to our front  office for use.  

Also the band will commence in a couple of weeks, students in Years 3 to 6 who wish to join band, may 

do so. Please see permission note on School Bytes.  

Term Dates: 
Term 1 ends Thursday 6th April 

Term 2 starts Wednesday 26th April (Monday 24th is Staff Development Day and Tues 25th is ANZAC 

Day). End of term 2 is Friday 30th June. 

Term 3 starts Tuesday 18th July and ends Friday 22nd Sep 

Term 4 starts Monday 9th October and ends Friday 15th December (Staff Development Day Mon 18th 

and Tues 19th Dec) 

Everyone have a great fortnight! 

Kind regards  

Mrs Kristie Goldthorp OAM JP 

Principal 



 

Library News 

Library Borrowing:  
Children in Stages 1,2 and 3 are already borrowing and reading great books.  Kindergarten will begin 

borrowing this week.  Please ensure your child has a library bag on their borrowing day.  A library bag 

keeps our resources clean and enables safe storage at home.  

 

Borrowing Days: 
• KG, KS AND K/1 L                 MONDAY             Mrs Herbert  

• 1G, 1K, 2BJ AND 2LD            TUESDAY             Mrs Herbert  

• 5CR, 5MH, 6D AND 6CM        WEDNESDAY        Mrs Herbert  

• 3S, 3BM, 4D AND 4MC           THURSDAY          Mrs Heffernan  



 

We have hundreds of new readers for our Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 children.  Can you help to cover 

them please?    

Mrs Colleen Rees will be holding a working bee in the library all day on Tuesday 21st February to 

demonstrate covering techniques.  Please come along for a quick lesson any time between 9.00am and 

2.30 pm. Books and materials can be taken home, so you can cover at your leisure!  Mums, Dads, 

Grandparents and community friends are welcome – many hands will make light work! Please check in 

at the office on Tuesday 21st February, then come along to the library.  

  

  

Mrs Margaret Herbert (Teacher Librarian)  



 

Our new School Bytes student finance system will be going live on the 21st February 2023 and there will 

be a freeze on the Parent Online Payments (POP) from Wednesday 15th February after 4pm until 

Tuesday the 21st February. 

In preparation for the transition please be sure to register for the School Bytes Parent portal. 

If you have any questions please contact the school office. 



 



 

 



 

 

Our first P&C meeting for the year is Monday 20 February at 7pm in our school staffroom. 

Please join us- everyone is welcome! (all members must be financial to be able to vote at meetings) 



Please find attached: 

•  The minutes of our December Meeting  

• Extraordinary meeting that was held last week please also see minutes.  

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 

received after this time will not be published until the following week. 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

2 - Hey junior lions, have your parents registered you for the 2023 season yet?! 🦁 

If you haven’t yet registered for 2023 -  

Jump online to claim your active kids vouchers  

To register go to: https://profile.mysideline.com.au/4 register clubsearch and type in postcode 2534 

 
4https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprofile.mysideline.com.au%2F&data=05|0
1|gerringong-
p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au|973fabf781db426747b308db0592a3cf|05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991|0|0|6



Looking forward to a great season, kicking off soon! 🔴⚪️🔵🙌 

#gerringongjuniorlions #gerringongjuniorrugbyleague #playrugbyleague #nswrl #gezzalions 

 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au5 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

 
38109899586032618|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXV
CI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=BINjhSJXGCeFYUjGNb2AVl4JFWbdUXJlZHMDYDzJ7O0%3D&reserved=0 
5mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 


